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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF 
THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF 

LCTCS FACILITIES CORPORATION  

August 23, 2011 
4:00 p.m. 

 
A duly called meeting of the Board of Directors of LCTCS Facilities Corporation (the 

“Corporation”) was held by conference call on August 23, 2011. Those directors of the 
Corporation present included: Stevie Smith, Chair/President; Lambert Boissiere, 
Secretary/Treasurer; Billy Montgomery; and, Gene Thibodeaux. Other participants include Jan 
Jackson, Bill Obier, Brian LaFleur, John Mayeaux, Liza Sherman and Michele Nardini. 

 
Approval of Minutes: 
  
 On the motion of Director Thibodeaux, seconded by Director Montgomery, the Board 
approved the minutes of the May 10, 2011 meeting as presented.  
 
Board Review and Approval of Northwest Project Land Purchase: 
 
 Bill Obier discussed the proposed purchase of 1.22 acres of additional land, adjacent to 
the current site, for the Northwest Campus in Minden. Mr. Obier stated the property had 
appraised at $30,000. He said the additional land would be used for fill on the existing site, 
vehicular circulation, as the site of a proposed building 3 and for future expansion. 
 
 On the motion of Director Montgomery, seconded by Director Thibodeaux, the Board 
authorized the purchase of 1.22 acres of land, identified as Lot 11 of Celtic Commercial Park, 
Unit #1, at a cost of $30,000 for the Northwest Campus in Minden, and authorized Chair Smith 
to execute the Purchase Agreement, Act of Sale and any other documents necessary to close the 
transaction. This motion also authorized Chair Smith to make immaterial changes to the 
Purchase Agreement and closing documents. 
 
Board Review and Resolution on 3rd Bond Issue: 
 
 John Mayeaux discussed the upcoming issuance of bonds for Phase 3 projects. Mr. 
Mayeaux said the sale of Phase 3 bonds would fully fund all projects to the level of 115 percent. 
Mr. Mayeaux said he expected to sell approximately $42 million in bonds at an interest rate of 
3.5 percent. He reported that, due to favorable market conditions, the low cost of borrowing 
funds, the division of the project into three phases and low construction costs, the Facilities 
Corporation was able to return over $8 million of the State appropriation for the project to the 
State, to date. Mr. Mayeaux said the bonds would be priced during the last week of September 
and the sale should close around the second week of October. 
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